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Tassie News.

News from Tassie after making a few phone calls.

Had a talk with Geoff Wood, and he is going along okay on his farm, but was a little incensed about an article in his local paper, that our role in East Timor did not achieve anything. He is set to prove this is wrong: so keep on it Geoff!

Had a talk too to Isobel Elmore who is fairly well. She takes Lou Nichlason to 2/40th meetings up north.

Nancy Slade still gets around despite her handicaps. She is very pleased and fully appreciates help given to her by Veterans Affairs. It was great to talk to her. Nancy asked me to convey her good wishes for Christmas to all the 2/2nd.

Tex Richards isn't the best, same health problems and has blood treatment every two weeks. Bridget is well.

I tried to contact Noreen Miller but she must have another phone number, so I will check later.

I met up with Cannon David Lewis who helped with our church service at the Hobart Safari 2000.

The 2/40th Battalion Old Comrades Association had lunch at the Dover RSL Club in October. 15 attended and we enjoyed being with old mates. We have a B.B.Q. lunch at Derwent Barracks on 3rd December put on by the local 12/40 Battalion.  Old comrades from the 2/12 Battalion will be there so I will have a dual roll having served with both - as one old mate said - I will have to pay twice the three dollars it costs and proceeds go to Legacy.

The 2/40th Battalion will hold their 60th reunion at Lindisfarne on 19th & 20th February and we are working hard to get all we can to attend, But some have to wait and see how they are at the time at this time.

That Paddy Kenneally, he really gets around, he must have a super charge in him. His reports on his wanderings are always great to read. Keep it up Paddy.

Billie and I are reasonably well for our ages and now get home help through Veterans Affairs which is great. Their people do what is required with little fuss.

Billie and I celebrated our diamond (60 years) wedding anniversary in August. We had a family gathering at a local hotel and really enjoyed ourselves.

At this time Billie and I, wish all of the 2/2nd our best wishes and happiness for the coming Festive Season.

Happy Christmas and keep smiling. 

Bert & Billie Price at Dover.

Congratulations on your diamond wedding anniversary Billie & Bert. Ed.
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